
 

 

 
 
 
 

22 June 2022 
 
 
 
Excellency,  
 

I have the honour to circulate herewith the letter dated 22 June 2022 from H.E. Ms. Carolyn 
Rodrigues-Birkett, Permanent Representative of the Co-oprative Republic of Guyana and H.E. Mr. 
Osama Abdelkhalek, Permanent Representative of the Arab Republic of Egypt, co-facilitators for 
the intergovernmental process on the establishment of the United Nations Youth Office. 

 
The co-facilitators vide their letter invite Permanent Missions and Observer Missions to 

the United Nations in New York to participate in a virtual meeting to be held on Monday, 27 June 
2022 from 10.00 a.m. to 1.00 p.m. 

 
I avail myself of this opportunity once again to thank Ambassador Rodrigues-Birkett and 

Ambassador Abdelkhalek for accepting this important role and to express my trust that you will 
extend them your full support. 
  

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.  
 

 
 
 

 Abdulla SHAHID 
 
 
 

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers 
to the United Nations 
New York 


